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Photos Above: Roxene Atkinson and nearly 198 children and adults joined in some part the Founders’ Day/Anniversary Sunday 
Brunch on May 5. Photo below right: The previous week, on the Second Sunday of Eastertide (April 28), the FPC Children’s 
Choirs presented their spring musical as part of a Unified 10 a.m. Worship Service. Photo below left: Rev. Joe Nasvytis, his 
wife, Ann, and their daughters Grace and Chloe look forward to moving from San Diego to Starkville this summer. [Please see 
the article about Rev. Nasvytis on Page 2.  

 A blessed spring of celebrating Holy Week, Easter Season, the 198th Anniversary of 
FPC’s Mission, and record rainfall 

ushers a summer of new growth and ministries on God’s Hill at 307 University Drive! 
 

Now, FPC’s active June Includes:  
A June 9 Congregational Meeting and Summer Fellowship at Robinson Lake,  

Children’s VBS (June 10-13), 
Welcoming Mr. & Mrs. Roberson into the Ministry of FPC,  

AND 
Preparing to Welcome FPC’s New Assistant Pastor for Family Ministries,  

Rev. Joe Nasvytis, together with Dr. Ann and Grace & Chloe Nasvytis. 
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Dear Members and Friends of FPC,  
 

God blessed his church family and his mission at FPC with a May filled with events 
of inspiring and historic significance. Truly landmark occasions included our May 6 
Founder’s Sunday and our May 27 celebration of the 80th Anniversary of 
Dedicatory Sunday for FPC’s second Sanctuary Building. The May 6 Funders’ 
Sunday was in fact the 197th Anniversary of the first worship of the Mayhew 
Mission, which led to the formation of FPC. In addition, on May 13, we celebrated 
Ascension Sunday and Mother’s Day; on May 19-22, we welcomed Ben Jackson 
our new Assistant Minister for FPC/CCO 
University Ministry Outreach for a brief time of 
meetings and house-hunting, before Ben 
returned to Pennsylvania for early- summer training 
and team-building with CCO in University 

Chloe Hardin leads the Call to 
Worship SOS & Youth Group 
Members & Leaders attended 
the "Winter Jam" Contemporary 
Christian Music Concert in 
Tupelo, Thursday Night, 
February 22 

Photos above left: Jeremy and Finley Murdock, Jay Cook, Edward Kemp, Glenda Clark, Carol Mobley, 
Gary Bardwell and others enjoy our Fellowship Brunch on Ascension Sunday & Mother’s Day. Photos at 
right from top through flush right: (1) Last June’s Children’s VBS group; (2) Jeff Foster and Duffy 
Neubauer share a laugh with Boswell Kennard on his 100th Birthday; and (3) Ben and Allison Jackson. 
Photo below: The worship service for the wedding of Will and Kayla Dunlap.  

Photos above: We welcomed new members on 
Tartan Sunday, April 8 [see Page 2]; and Mary 
Martin Fair, Addison Rackley, Jay Cook, 
Bailey, and many others in Wednesday Night 
Fellowship following the music program on 
April 25.  Photo at right: Led by Kathy McGill, 
Vivian Cade, and Ashleigh Murdock, FPC’s 
Children’s Choirs present their spring music 
program on Wednesday night, April 25. 

“Your gift will help lift the veil of darkness in the largest unreached nation on earth” Doug Barclay, 
Regional Director of Mission India – thanking us for FPC’s gift in May that will lead to the training this year of 
two new Indian church planters to begin evangelism and two new churches among unreached Indians. 
 

FPC Ascendant in God’s Spirit: 
 Historic May Leads into a Summer of Further Outreach and Joy. 

 

 

No Summer Slump! From Births and Baptisms …to VBS,… 
 

 

Thanksgiving for God’s Call of Rev. Joe Nasvyitis and Family to FPC! 
On Sunday, May 19, the Assistant Pastor Nominating Committee (Bob Daniels, Chairman, and Edward Kemp, Co-Chairman) 
presented to the Joint Session-Diaconate Meeting the committee’s recommendation that candidate Joe Nasvytis be 
approved as FPC’s new Assistant Pastor for Family Ministries. FPC’s officers received the update on Rev. Nasvytis; later last 
Sunday afternoon, the Session in its Stated May Meeting formally approved the call and provision for the terms of call.  Joe is 
noted for his passion for the Lord, evangelism, and the teaching of God’s Word – all of which gifts were evident in his guest-
teaching of FPC’s New Covenant Class during his visit to our congregation on Mother’s Day, May 12. 
Now, this month, the Nasvytis family will be moving from San Diego and will then begin a transition period that will lead what 
the family hopes will be the family’s initial move to Starkville either in July or at least by August. In the meantime, Joe will plan 
to begin his ministry with us by early July.  
 

In addition to the family’s move from San Diego to Starkville later in June, Joe will also be looking ahead to preparing for a 
transition to the EPC from the Christian Reformed Church (“CRC”). In 2015, Joe was ordained in the CRC denomination. Joe 
has served two CRC congregations: Bethel CRC in Wisconsin as Youth and Family Ministry Leader, and more recently, 
Living Faith CRC in San Diego, through November 2018. In his new call with us at FPC, Joe will help lead our Family 
Ministries & Discipleship, as well as assisting Pastor Lifer in a full range of pastoral ministries, worship leadership, and 
teaching. The AP Nominating Committee and Dr. Lifer will provide further updates for general information at the June 9 
Congregational that has been called for the election of two at-large members to the Congregational Nominating Committee. 
 
Remembering all this, let us continue to thank God throughout this month for God’s call of Rev. Nasvytis to FPC, and let us 
further pray for Joe and his wife Ann, as well as their daughters – Grace (10) and Sophie (9). Ask for God’s provision, 
guidance, and strength for Dad, Mom, and daughters, as they pack and prepare to leave their home in California, and as they 
continue to work seek housing arrangements and their move to Starkville this summer. In addition, please join our church 
family in extending Christian welcome AND Southern hospitality to Joe, Ann, Grace, and Chloe. 
 

We Thank God Also for the Marriage of FPC Pastoral Intern Reid Roberson and Madeleine Roberson. 
 

Reid and Madeleine Roberson were wed on May 18. God blesses us in 
bringing these faithful newlyweds to our church family. Reid continues now 
in the second full month of his ministry as a pastoral intern at FPC. This 
summer, his areas of ministry include working with Faith Lifer in Youth 
Ministry, as well as assisting and learning in a number of other worship and 
pastoral areas. Reid will be graduating from MSU later this summer. He will 
then begin in August his graduate studies at Reformed Theological 
Seminary in Jackson – while he and Madeleine continue to make their 
home in Starkville for the coming school year: Madeleine will be completing 
her final year at MSU, and Reid will be working at FPC. 
 

More Church Family News: 
We thank God for: (1) the 101st birthday of Boswell Kennard on May 6; (2) the birth on May 7 of 
Blythe Rivers Blackbourn to Forrest and Andrea Blackbourn [and the first grandchild of Richard 
and Jennifer Blackbourn, who also celebrated their 40th Wedding Anniversary on May 26]; and  

(3) new FPC member Emma Lessmann.  
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- On Wednesday, April 25, and again on 
Sunday, April 29, our Children’s Choirs closed a great month, singing Siyahamba (“Marching in the 
Light of God”)! 
 

- May 6 marks a special Day of Thanksgiving for the 197h Anniversary of the inaugural Sunday worship 
service on May 6, 1821, of the Mayhew Mission that led to our congregation. 

 

- On May 13, we will celebrate Ascension Sunday and Mother’s Day not only in worship but also in our 
Brunch Fellowship and annual Ascension Sunday Balloon Release.  

 

- On Pentecost Sunday, we will welcome Rev. Bob Wilbur as our Guest Preacher, and our new 
University Ministry/CCO Assistant Minister Ben Jackson will be with us to plan for the upcoming 
school year of our mission to and with the students of Mississippi State University. 

 

- On May 27, we will further celebrate the 80th Anniversary of FPC’s “Dedication Sunday” – that great 
Sunday in May 1938 when celebrated the satisfaction of remaining mortgage on the new Sanctuary 
Building [completed in 1924] by burning the mortgage and fully dedicating the previously-completed 
Sanctuary solely to the ownership and glory of God. 

 

What an ongoing array of miracles and reminders of the resurrection power, peace, and freedom with which 
God has blessed us in the past and is blessing us this amazing 2018 through Christ our Lord! Now let us 
follow Him in the redeeming freedom and mission opportunities He gives to us. 
 
Your pastor and friend in Christ, 

Church Family News  
As a church family, our experiences of joy and sorrow run the full gamut. In May, we celebrated the 100th 

Maggie Cresswell 

Christie Jones Lawrence  

Tyler & Katelyn Wolfe, and their 
daughters, Abigail and Madeline  

FPC Fellowship News 
 

Thank God and his Fellowship Ministry Team at FPC for a 
wonderful spring of Fellowship; … 
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Ashleigh Murdock, Michelle Rackley, 
and Orly Hardin. 

Photos above and at left: Joe Brown and Ernie George joined 180 other members 
and guests enjoying great food and even greater thanksgiving at our EPC 
Reception Sunday Fellowship Banquet. 
 

Tate Ferguson leads us in God's Call to Worship on EPC Reception Sunday. 
 

Marquita Beaty, Loren Zimmerman, Peggy Moore & Lynd Forbus were some of the 
team of volunteers on the clean-up crew following our EPC Reception Sunday 
Fellowship Banquet. 

Photo at right: 
Pastor Martin Lifer 
leads Will Dunlap 
and Kayla White 
Dunlap, as the 

couple makes their 
Marriage Covenant 
Vows to God and 
to each other in 
their Wedding 

Worship Service in 
our FPC Sanctuary 
on Saturday, May 
26. Will is the son 
of FPC members 

Mike and Beth Ann 
Dunlap.  

 

… on to FPC 197th 
Anniversary/Founders’ Day Sunday (May 6), and 

… with Pentecost Sunday (May 20) and 
 

Trinity/80th Anniversary of Sanctuary-Dedication Sunday (May 27) 
Still to Celebrate During this Month! 

FPC Fellowship News (Continued) 

Join Us  
Sunday, June 10 

4:30-7:00 p.m. at FPC’s Robinson Lake 
for  

Our Annual Early Summer Freedom 
Celebration Lakeside Fellowship  

Children’s Paint Run and Kick-off for Summer VBS 
 

Children’s Paint Run and 
Kick-off for Summer VBS 

The Church-Wide 
Summer Fellowship at 

Robinson Lake on June 

Thank God and his Fellowship Ministry Team at FPC for a wonderful spring of 
Fellowship,  … and now we look ahead to our 

Church-Wide Fellowship at Robinson Lake on Sunday, June 9: 
 

Our Annual Early Summer Freedom Celebration 
Lakeside Fellowship  

 

4:00 pm Color Run for Children and Other Activities to Kick Off VBS Week 
4-5 p.m. Adult Fellowship in the Pavilion 

4:45 p.m. Flag Retirement Ceremony 
 

5-6 p.m. Cookout Fellowship Dinner 
 

Adults	and	Children	will	enjoy	a	Flag	Retirement	ceremony	conducted	by	Perry	Sellers	at	4:45	pm.	If	you	have	any	flags	you	
would	like	to	retire,	please	bring	them	with	you.			
	

Directions	to	Robinson	Lake:		Go	north	on	Old	West	Point	Rd.	from	Hwy	182	for	2.8	miles.	Turn	right	at	the	small	sign	for	
Daffodil	Lane	(a	gravel	drive),	immediately	past	the	Valley	Hills	sign.	
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Outreach Mission – Good News and Opportunities 
On May 2, FPC welcomed brothers and sisters from other churches throughout Starkville as we hosted our 

first Community-Wide National Day of Prayer.  
On May 6, FPC hosted the annual Graduation Celebration for the FPC Childcare Center, the most 

substantially-funded charitable mission benevolence of FPC giving for any Outreach Mission, whether local, 
regional, or international. The Graduation Day was of wonderful celebration for the children and families who 

are blessed to be supported by the faithful stewards, congregation, and Outreach Team of FPC.  
 

In April, FPC began another new 
ministry for the Young Adults God is 
bringing to our mission:  
The Post-Grad Young Adult Small 
Group Bible Study & Fellowship Small 
Group. 
In addition, Mission leader Dr. Garth 
Gilmore taught at Wednesday Night 
Friends & Family (April 11), and Pastor 
Lifer met with approved the completed 
studies of our older children’s Worship 
& Communion Class, which was led by 
Janice Kinard. 
Mission India. As indicated on the Easter 

Children’s Ministry VBS   
Monday- Thursday, June 11-14  

(8:30-11:30 a.m.)   
 

SHIPWRECKED! RESCUED BY JESUS 
 

For Ages 4 years-old thru Rising 6th graders 
 

Sign-Up at fpcstarkville.org  
or go to this web site for registration: 
www.vbspro.events/p/fpc2018vbs   

 
Children’s Paint Run and Kick-off for Summer VBS 

The Church-Wide Summer Fellowship at Robinson 
Lake on June 10! 

 

FPC Children’s Ministry 

Plan for Unified Worship 
Services at 10 a.m. for Our 

July Sundays. 
Next month we will have a single, 
unified Lord’s Day Worship 
Service beginning at 10:00 a.m. on 

Outreach Mission – Good News and Opportunities 
 

 

VBS is THIS Month, June 10-13 
Registration remains open through June 10 on the FPC Website. 
Children ages 4 years old to rising 6th 
grade are welcome!  
 
Our Summer Vacation Bible School Program 
(VBS) for children will be Monday-Thursday 
(June 10-13),  
from 8:30-11:30 a.m.  
Come join us as we learn about how life is wild, 
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Contact	or	leave	a	message	for	Pastor	Martin	Lifer,	or	speak	with	Rita	Usher	in	the	Church	Office	–Monday	through	Friday	
–	at	the	Church	Office	Number	(662)	323-1994,	or	via	email	to	Office@fpcstarkville.org.	In	addition,	you	may	reach	
the	following	ministry	staff	via	their	direct	email	addresses	listed	below:	

	

FPC	and	FPCCC	Ministry	Staff	-		email	addresses	 	
Rev.	Dr.	Martin	Lifer,	Pastor						mwlifer3@gmail.com	
Rita	Usher,	Pastoral	Secretary	&	Office	Administrator				office@fpcstarkville.org	
Ben	Jackson, Assistant	Minister	for	FPC/CCO	University	Ministry	Outreach				bdjackson8@gmail.com 
Ashleigh	Murdock,	Children’s	Ministry	Coordinator			aabmurdock@gmail.com	
Dr.	Craig	Aarhus,	Music	Director					aarhus@bellsouth.net	
Jennifer	Blackbourn,	Organist					jenniferblackbourn@hotmail.com		
Kathy	McGill,	Children’s	Choir	Director					katherinemcgill@hotmail.com	
Ellen	Mauldin,	Church	Librarian						mem3@bellsouth.net	

First Presbyterian Church 
307 University Drive 
Starkville, MS 39759 

Saturday Morning Egg 
Hunt,  

March 31   
- Children’s Ministry Egg Hunt, 

Games & Snacks 

Join us on Sunday Mornings at FPC to begin your week with the Lord and celebrating Good News! 

Plan for Unified 
Worship Services at 10 
a.m. for Our July 
Sundays. Next month we 
will have a single, unified 
Lord’s Day Worship Service 
beginning at 10:00 a.m. on 
each of the five Sundays of 
July (1, 8, 15, 22 and 29). In 
addition, our Children’s and 
Youth Sunday 
School will not meet during 
July; however, we will provide 
childcare during the 10:00 
a.m. Services in July. 
Beginning Sunday, August 
5, we will resume 
our regular Sunday morning 
schedule of two services 
at 8:30 and 11 a.m., and 
our full Sunday School 
schedule will be back at 9:45-
10:30 on Sunday mornings. 

Arise, and come to worship at 10:00 a.m. in the House 
of the Lord each Sunday morning this month of July! 

 

Unified Worship 10:00 a.m. Service for each of the five Sundays of this month of July (July 

Summer Sunday and VBS Schedule 
 

Remember for NEXT Month: On Sundays in July, there will be a single, Unified 
Worship 10:00 a.m. Service  

For each of the four Sundays of July (7, 14, 21, and 28) we will have a single, unified Lord’s Day Worship 
Service beginning at 10:00 am.   
Children’s and Youth Sunday School will NOT meet during July; however, we will provide childcare during 
the 10:00 am services in July.   
Some Adult Sunday School classes may meet; check with your class for details.  
Beginning Sunday, August 4, we will resume our regular Sunday morning schedule of two services at 8:30 
and 11:00 am, and our full Sunday School schedule will be back at 9:45-10:30 on Sunday mornings.  

 
Date Time Event 
Sunday, June 9  Church-wide Summer Fellowship at 

Robinson Lake. See below for directions to 
the lake. 

 4:00 pm       Color run 
 4:45 pm       Flag Retirement Ceremony 
 5:00 pm       Cookout 
Mon-Thurs, June 10-13  8:30 am – 11:30 

am 
Vacation Bible School 

Sunday, June 16 11:00 am VBS Children Sing 
Sunday, June 23 Both services Bruce Latimer preach 
Sunday, June 30  Both services Ben Jackson preach 

Sundays in 
July 

8:30 am Some Adult Sunday Schools will meet. 
Check with your class. 
No Children’s and Youth Sunday School. 

 9:30 am Fellowship 
 10:00 am One Unified Service 

Childcare provided during the 10:00 am 
services in July.   

August 4  Resume Regular Sunday Service Schedule 
 

	

There will be a Called Congregational Meeting on Sunday, June 9, at 11:00 a.m.  
Immediately following the Announcements before the 11 a.m. Worship Service on Sunday, June 9, in the Sanctuary, there will be 
a Called Congregational Meeting for the Primary Purpose of the Congregational Election of Two (2) At-Large Representatives to 
the 2019-2020 Nominating Committee. The slate of candidates presented by the Nominating Committee will include the following 

candidates: Pat Bryan; Mike Dunlap; Rubye Guest; and Jane Vemer.  
There will also be a report from the Assistant Pastor Nominating [“Search”] Committee – on Rev. Joe Nasvytis, who has been 

called as our new Assistant Pastor for Family Ministries. 


